STATE BOARD OF MASTER ELECTRICIANS

BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

DATE: 
July 24, 2018
TIME: 
10:09 a.m. 

PLACE: 
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 302

Baltimore, MD 21202 
MEMBERS
PRESENT:
Jack Wilson, Chairman



Paul Donoghue, Industry Member
Robert Welborne, Vice Chairman


Brett Warner, Industry Member


Chet Brown
STAFF
PRESENT: 
Robin Bailey, Executive Director 
NaTerra Bailey, Administrative Specialist
Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General 
MEMBERS
ABSENT:
Francis Harrison, Consumer Member 
CALL TO ORDER: 

Chairman, Jack Wilson, called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Master Electricians to Order at 10:09 a.m. at 500 N. Calvert Street, Room 302, Baltimore, MD 21202.

Chairman Wilson welcomed and introduced the newest Board member Mr. Chet Brown. Each of the Board members and staff introduced themselves to Mr. Brown.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held on June 26, 2018. Motion was made by Mr. Welborne, seconded by Mr. Warner, and the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes as written.
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT 
The complaint committee report was deferred until the next scheduled meeting.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Previously a Motion was made by Mr. Welborne, seconded by Mr. Warner, and the Board unanimously voted to have Ms. Bailey draft a concept paper for Secretary Schulz’s approval to change the regulation to require at least 5 (five) of the 10 (ten ) hours of continuing education  required be based on current NEC Code. During the meeting on June 26, 2018 Ms. Bailey informed the Board that the concept paper had been drafted and sent to Ms. Kinstler for review. 
Ms. Bailey reported that changing the regulation to require at least 5 (five) of the 10 (ten) hours of continuing education be based on current NEC Code would be redundant. After reviewing Code of Maryland Regulations (COMAR) 09.09.02.02. 02 Subject Matter for Continuing Education. A. Continuing educational hours from a course or training satisfy the requirement of Regulation .01A of this chapter if the course or training is: 1) Based on any article of or update to the National Electrical Code (NEC) currently adopted by the Board; or2) Based on any code or standard of the National Fire Prevention Association (NFPA) that relates to the provision of electrical services as defined in Business Occupations. The Board decided that there was no need to make any changes because the regulation requires at least 5 (five) of the 10 (ten) hours of continuing education   based on current NEC Code.
Mr. Wilson stated that moving forward the Board must be more cognoscente of continuing education courses submitted to ensure that all approved courses fall within the requirements of COMAR. Mr. Welborne noticed the use of the “Protection” instead of “Prevention” in refernce to the National Fire Prevention Association and requested that the word be change. 
Motion was made by Mr. Donoghue, seconded by Mr. Warner, and the Board unanimously voted to draft a concept paper to change “Protection” instead of “Prevention” in refence to the National Fire Prevention Association (NFPA), in the event that the change can’t be done administratively. 
APPROVED CONTINUING EDUCATION

All Star –approved

John Philips from Montgomery County-approved

Blue Volt online course – approved
James D. Sandefur RRCD- approved

Jade-pending 

BICSI-pending 

REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS
PSI exams submitted the following statistical summaries for the month of April 2018:
Electricians


     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Master Electricians
	49
	11
	38
	22%


OLD BUSINESS

COMAR 09.09.01.01.03 Fees and Regulation was presented to the Board. 
Ms. Bailey informed the Board that there had been no public comments.

Motion was made by Mr. Welborne, seconded by Mr. Warner, and the Board unanimously voted to accept COMAR 09.09.01.01.03 Fees and Regulation.
NEW BUSINESS
Ms. Bailey present COMAR 09.09.03 Failure to Respond to the Board. Ms. Bailey explained that Secretary Schulz suggested a uniform process across all Occupational and Professional Licensing Boards.  All Occupational and Professional Licensing Boards were being asked to vote on COMAR 09.09.03 
Motion was made by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Welborne, and the Board unanimously voted to propose COMAR 09.09.03 Failure to Respond.
CHAIR REPORT

Mr. Wilson informed the Board of the need to decide on a full complaint committee. Ms. Kinstler stated that most chairmen do not sit on the complaint committee but it is not an illegal prohibition. 

Ms. Bailey inquired whether Chet Brown would be interested in becoming a complaint committee member. After and explanation of duties Mr. Brown accepted the offer. Mr. Donoghue asked if there was a need for a third person as an alternate. Mr. Warner agreed to be the third person/alternate. Ms. Kinstler stated that in the past Boards have found it helpful to have a consumer member on the complaint committee. 

Mr. Wilson Appointed Mr. Donoghue to review all incoming the Continuing Education Course Provider information.
Mr. Wilson also requested that the Exam Challenge Report be added to the Agenda. 
ADJOURNMENT

Motion was made by Mr. Welborne, seconded by Mr. Warner, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 10:57 a.m.

___________________________________
 
____________________

Jack Wilson, Chairman




Date

________
Without Corrections

________
With Corrections
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